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Event Calendar

February 8 - Fly Tying Evening (General Meeting)

February 17 - Lower Illinois River Mystery Fly Event

February 24 - Jenks Community Ed. - Fly Fishing Oklahoma.

If you have a friend who is not a member who might be interested in this information please feel free to forward this issue to
your friend.   Forward this message to a friend.

 

A Message from Your President February General Meeting:
The Fly Tying Event 

Five fly tyers with two vises at each table  -  Tyer
will provide material and instruction on tying their
'go-to' flies for their favorite areas.

A 'newbie' table for guests that would like to learn
the art of Fly Tying or to just practice/brush-up
on their skills.

A knot table for learning what knots to use and how
to tie them.

Professional help - Experienced tyers will be around
to answer questions and give advise



Phil Curtis in Wyoming

Hello ,

Wow! What a busy and exciting season it has been
so far!  The fishing has been off the hook!  I hope
that you have been able to get out and enjoy some
of the fantastic fishing that has been available on
the Lower Illinois River.  Lots of Rainbows are being
caught and even some baby Browns.
 
Pat Daly has done a fantastic job of lining up
speakers for our monthly meetings and there are
some good ones coming up, also.  However, this
month is our February Fly Tying meeting.  You won't
want to miss some of our local tyers showing off
some of their skills tying some of their favorite flies
and telling you how they fish them.
 
Scott Hood is still, diligently, working on Water for
the Illinois River.  The meeting with interested
parties has been postponed because of the
Government Shutdown and they are working on
rescheduling it.  We are hoping for a long term and
lasting solution to our water issues on the river. 
Please offer encouragement to Scott when you see
him next. 
 
We had a great outing with our Veterans and the
Project Healing Waters Veterans on Saturday,
January 27th at the Roaring River.  Thank you to all
of you that showed up to help our Veterans catch
fish and have fun.  Thank you to Joel Kantor for
providing us his famous Brisket!

The meeting starts at 6:30 on at the Hardesty
Regional Library, 8316 E. 92rd St., Tulsa, OK on
the north side ofthe Creek Trunpike, East of
Memorial Drive. Doors open at 6:00pm.
Meetings are open to the public and free.

Raffle Prize For February

 

This month's General Meeting Raffle Prize is a Fly
Tyers Bench complete with thread and tools - All
you need is a fly recipe, a relatively steady hand
and a good pair of magnifying glasses and you are
'good-to-go'.

SAVE THIS DATE !

Fly Fishing Film Tour on March 10th

March 10th, 2018
(Limited Seating Available)

Time:
9:00 am - Class 1: Fly tying instruction by Kelly
Galloup.
1:00 pm - Class 2: Fly tying instructions by Kelly
Galloup.
4:30 pm to 5:30 pm - Cocktails with Kelly Galloup
5:30 pm to 6:00 pm - Dinner, silent auction, raffles
6:00 pm to 7:15 pm - F3T first half
7:15 pm to 7:45 pm Ð Intermission, raffle, silent
auction
7:45 pm Ð F3T second half



 
Our February outing will be our Mystery Fly
Tournament.  See the article in this issue for details.
(This may become an Annual Event)
 
Next month, on March 10th, we have an exciting
day planned at Five Oaks Lodge.  We will be
presenting the Fly Fishing Film Tour along with Kelly
Galloup.  Kelly will be offering 2 sessions of Fly
Tying presentation.  Kelly is considered to be one of
the innovators of the "Big Streamer" movement.  He
will be demonstrating the tying techniques of a few
of his famous flies.  Tickets are available Online.
 
Make sure to fully read this issue of Streamline as
there is a lot of information that you will find
pertinent to fishing and club activities.
 
Now, get out and wet a line!

Sincerely,
 
Phil Curtis  
President of Oklahoma Trout Unlimited & Tulsa Fly
Fishers

Trout In the Classroom Report:

The trout, in most of our classrooms across the
region, are doing OK. However, some schools
continue to have problems with water quality. These
are things to be expected and each problem
becomes a teaching event for the instructors and
then a learning experience for their students. 

Several months ago I was contacted by our TIC
instructor of the 4th grade class in Okmulgee. Her
tank had been thinned down to about 100 trout after
the tank leader, Bruce Burton, took a couple
hundred of their trout and early released them into
the LIR. She was asking how to keep the children
from putting foreign objects in the tank ... like
staples ... which I'm sure the trout pecked away at
as if it was food and was entertaining to her
students. Someone had also placed pieces of
colored construction paper in the tank and she was
losing trout. I only could advise her to seal the lid on

Location:
Five Oaks Lodge
528 East 121st St. S., Jenks, OK 74037

Donations:
Fly tying Class: $44.28 per person per session
Dinner and Film: $54.84 per person
Raffle Tickets: $1.00 each, 24 for $20.00

Excellent raffle, auction and silent auction prizes
include guided fishing trips, fly rods, reels and
equipment.

Dinner & Class Tickets Available Online
Only  at: BrightEvent

More Information: TU420.com

2018 General Meeting Schedule

The 2018 speaker season began on Thursday,
January 11 at the General Meeting. Pat Daly has
commitments at the General Meetings on the
following dates:

Februray 8th  - Fly Tying Event at the General
Meetng

March 8th  - Cameron Cipponeri: "Fly Fishing
Colorado's Blue Ribbon Waters"

April 12th  - Joel Kantor, "Smallmouth Adventures
On The Fly"

May 10th  - Matt Millner: "Fly Fishing Through the
Seasons of Arkansas". Visit his website
at: www.risingriverguides.com

If any member has a topic that they would like to
present, or one that they would like to hear, please
contact Pat Daly at pat@cimtel.net. 

We meet at the HARDESTY REGIONAL
LIBRARY, 8316 E. 93rd St. on the north side of
the Creek Turnpike, east of Memorial Drive.
 Doors open a little after 6:00 pm. Meetings are
open to the public and free.



losing trout. I only could advise her to seal the lid on
the tank as best she could and tell the children that
these items could harm or even kill their trout. Sadly
it seems, she now has only a few trout left. These
are "teaching moments" for her even though it's sad
to hear. Perhaps her children are learning from the
consequences of their actions?

In another instance, Union High School suffered yet
a second loss of power in the same year. The first
cost them more than 75% of their fingerlings. The
loss of both the chiller and the bubbler in these
tanks is devastating and is very hard to avoid,
especially when the power goes out over a
weekend and no one is there to worry over the near
instant outcome. Yet and still, this is a teaching
event. In the second loss of power they lost more
and now only have a dozen to release. On the
bright side, they are healthy and growing so when
these are released they will be quite a bit bigger
and have an even better chance a survival in the
Lower Illinois River.

We have 8 tanks in the area. That means 8 release
dates and that also means I need volunteer helpers.
These releases are a lot of fun for us all and I am
reaching out now to encourage our entire
membership to step up and help on one or more of
them. At each release we plan additional activities
on the river. We do some fly casting instruction, we
show fly tying, for those students in the Tulsa Water
District the Tulsa Streams Crew show up with
shocking equipment and we look for the variety of
fish species that occupy the LIR (you'll be very
surprised at what they find), we do invertebrate
searches for bugs and answer hundreds of
questions asked by students, some of whom
seldom would ever get a chance to see this area we
all love.

Please mark your calendars for these dates:  March
1st Union HS, March 6th Jenks HS, March 14th
East Central HS, March 27th Pryor 4th Grade,  April
2nd Catoosa HS, April 11th Wagoner HS, April 14th
Broken Arrow HS and Okmulgee 4th grade TBA.
You do not need to be an expert fly caster, fly tier or
entomologist to help out.  Plan the whole day... we
help out and then when the buses leave, usually
around 1:30 ... we fish! In past years, some even go
early to fish before the buses arrive, usually around
10-ish.

Please contact Scott Hood, Adult and Youth Ed
coordinator if you can help out on any one or more
of these days: shood91849@aol.com  

 Outings

TU420 will continue the outings program in 2018, so
mark your calendars to join us or volunteer to help
on any upcoming events. 

​February 17th  - LIR Mystery Fly Event

Location: Watts WMU LIR

Time: 8:30am

Agenda: Fishing -> Lunch around noon-thirty

The Mystery Fly Tournament will be conducted on
Saturday, February 17th at the Watts Area on the
Lower Illinois River.  We will meet in the Parking Lot
at between 8:00am and 8:30am.  The Tournament
will begin at 9:00am and will end at 12:00 Noon. 
So, there will be 3 hours of fishing.  Lunch will be
provided around 12:30.
 
There will be two categories of competition.  Most
fish caught and longest fish caught are the
categories.  Certificates and prizes will be awarded
to the winners.
 
The Rules are as follows:
1. To enter the Tournament, you must purchase at
least one Mystery Fly for $5.00.  You may purchase
an additional Mystery Fly after everyone has
received at least one.  Additional Mystery Flies
cannot be purchased after the tournament start
time.

2. Mystery Fly to be revealed at 8:30am.  Each fish
must be caught using the Mystery Fly.

3. Each person will be issued a length of twine to
record the length of the two (2) longest fish caught. 
You can only record two fish.

4. Each person will be responsible for keeping
count of the number of fish caught on the Mystery
Fly.

5. We are using the Honor Method of counting and
measuring.  This is mostly about having fun.

6. You must present the Mystery Fly when your tally
is recorded.  So, it's important that you don't lose
the fly.

​March 10th  - Fly Fishing Film Tour (see details
above).



Thank you.

Fly of the Month

Local Tiers, Local Patterns
Last month I traded my favorite ties for eighteen go-
to midge patterns and now have a Guest box
reserved strickly for friendly contributions. A few
weeks ago, I had a couple of hours on the water
before I meet up with an inexperienced fly fisher
friend. I hoped to show my prowess by putting him
on a bite that would make him forget about
powerbait and treble hooks. I fished a dozen or so
of the Superflies in the faster water above Watts
where a number of fish were actively feeding,
fooling about 1 fish per fly. I wouldnÕt count this as a
bad result for the 2 hours I worked them, but I tied a
lot of knots and was not burning them up like I
expect from a guided trip. This was how well I
expected to do with my midge patterns giving me
reason to consider that the problem was the
fisherman limiting the Superfly's performance.

When my friend arrived I gave him my best fly and a
length of 6X fluorocarbon tippet. After 30 minutes of
frustration tying and breaking and generally making
a mess of things, we moved down to deeper water
and got on-the-bite with leech patterns and heavier
tippets. It is great fun to be a part of a beginning
anglerÕs first time experience with the fly fishing
bite. Its also pays to be a bit flexible in your thinking
if you want to be a succesful guide.

The next weekend found me at the same location
but with a different friend. He had similar results,
including the frustration bit, but this time in 15 MPH
winds. We moved to the deeper water with leaches
again and had a great afternoon catching. Afterward
he said ÒSomeone can give you the right fly but it
wonÕt do you any good if you donÕt know how to fish
itÓ. That is a wise statement for any fly, but
especially so for midges in clear water. Here are a
few tips that may help make your midge fishing
more productive.

Fishing the LIR Midge

So you have rigged up in the parking lot with a
Superfly from your buddy and now what do you do?
Just present it to the right fish with the right action of
course! ÒPresentation and ActionÓ is easy to say,
especially if it is the person yapping at you in the
parking lot while you are anxiously waiting to fish.

above).

Contact Heath for information: Heath
Tiefenauer  at TU420outings@gmail.com  See you
there! 

2018 Conservation Issues

The Lower Illinois River summer trout fishery is
threatened by lack of water. The Oklahoma
Department of Wildlife Conservation will no longer
be able ÒborrowÓ water from Tenkiller lake to support
our summer and fall trout fishery. Our chapter of
Trout Unlimited is working with state agencies,
other conservation groups, state and federal
legislators in an attempt to negotiate water for the
LIR. There will be a major meeting shortly with TU
420 in attendance and weÕll keep you posted about
the outcome.  Obtaining minimum flows for our
Òhome watersÓ is our key conservation focus.

Improved water quality for our Scenic Rivers and
the Lower Illinois River stalled. Implementation &
enforcement of improved TMDL/phosphorus loads
from upstream poultry operations and sewage
plants were approved but are blocked by our OK
Congressmen and governor.  Yet another EPA
water quality study will now be required to cause
our own state to come into compliance with itÕs own
agreement with Arkansas.

 TU420 2018 Legislative Conservation watch for
harmful state bills regarding water transfers, water
quality issues or bills to eliminate or reduce
reasonable  agricultural, chemical and oil and gas
laws are ongoing.

Pebble Mine good news. A temporary
restraining order has been issued to block the
notorious Pebble mine in AlaskaÕs key Bristol
Bay salmon fishery. Over 6 million citizens and
conservation groups oppose this bad idea.  

Pat Daly
Conservation Chair

LaFortune Park (The
Gardens)Trout Pond

The next release into the LaFortune park pond will
be on February 14th. Kids only on that day.

This "urban" trout fishing experience is made



There are a lot of good midge techniques, but more
ways to fish them wrong than right.  It is helpful to
break what presentation and action implies into bite-
sized bits, especially if you are new to small flies
and light lines.

For the first bite-sized tip, pick a confidence fly,

right-sized premium tippet and tie good knots. The
right size tippet matches what it takes to get the fly
to fish well and not the size of fish you want to
catch. Tying a 4X tippet on a size 20 midge is about
as effective as lacing your running shoes with a log
chain. Many years ago when I was trying to fish that
way, I asked an ÒexpertÓ at a Fly Shop about tying
knots, as my knots were half the size of my fly I was
using. The guide mock-asked me how did I get the
10 pound test through the hook eye in the first place
and laughed me out of the shop. I did not go back.
Next visit to a fly shop I asked again, maybe a just a
bit more humbly. Thanks to Abe on the San Juan
River in New Mexico, I have been correctly
matching tippet size to the fly for years. I have also
been going back to AbeÕs Fly Shop for 25 plus
years and still getting good advice. 

A good place to start on the LIR is a size 16 Ð 18
midge, tied on about 3 feet of 6X tippet, nylon or
fluorocarbon. These days, good quality 6X tippet
tests near 3.5 pounds, strong enough for midge
fishing and trout up to the size of small steelhead. If
you are using regular spinning line, go down to the
2-lb test (0.005Ó), which likely understates the actual
line strength, and is about the same as 6X.

Keep in mind that the end of the leader where you
attach the tippet cannot be too thick or you will have
problems. For a Leader-to-Tippet connection, I find
that a SurgeonÕs knot works as well as any and is
faster to tie than most. Plenty of on-line videos
show you how, or you can catch up with me and I
will gladly tie a few with you. A good connection
would be 4X to 6X or 4-lb to 2-lb. If you are going to
fish small flies in gin-clear water like the Roaring

possible by contributions from the Oklahoma
Chapter of Trout Unlimited #420, NatureWorks, The
YOT Foundation, The Tulsa County Parks
department and specific donations for various
individual contributors.

If you would like to help in support of this great

program we invite you to send donations specifically
earmarked for TheTrout Pond for Tulsa to:
 Oklahoma Trout Unlimited  PO Box 54108  Tulsa,
OK 74155

Scott Hood
Youth and Adult Ed Coordinator OKTU/TFF

Youth And Adult Education

Upcoming Classes

Jenks Community Ed - Learn To Fly Fish Clinic

Date: Saturday, Feb.24, 2018

Time: 9:00 - 2:00 pm

Location: Jenks Aquatic Center

Are you new to the sport of fly fishing and have a
few hundred questions you'd like answered? Do
you know someone who wants to learn to fly fish
and you don't want to teach them yourself?

Your OKTU 420 Chapter offers the perfect answer.
On Saturday February 24th, through the Jenks
Community Education Program we will be offering a
one day clinic that covers just about everything you
can imagine, including learning to cast a fly rod ON
WATER. The clinic is held in-doors, rain or shine at
the Jenks High School Aquatics Center on their
Olympic size swimming pool. Participants will learn,
first in a classroom setting, the terminology of fly
fishing, about the equipment needed, where and
how to find the fish, how to read water, see flies
being tied, learn the basic knots and casting a fly
rod. No equipment is needed. It costs $25, and lasts
from 9am to 2pm. All proceeds go to OKTU420 for
expanding other youth and adult education fly
fishing and conservation programs.

Jenks Community Ed - Intro to Fly Tying

Date: April 14th



River in Missouri, you will get more hookups wih 7X
tippet, but may need some patience and a 2 Ð 4
weight rod to avoid break-offs.

 

I want my small-fly knots to have the smallest profile
possible. Most often, I use an old-fashioned clinch
knot with the tag end pushed back through the top
loop in the knot. I had not seen this knot illustrated
this way but I do know a few good anglers who had
already discovered the importance of getting the
line back through the very top of the loop. As you
lubricate and tighten the knot, pull the tag end
gently. This motion pulls the wraps up away from
the hook and gets the twists out of the line. This
action helps the line wraps to fall neatly down on
the hook. A Palomar knot is also a decent choice
and a new one working well for me is the DavyÕs
knot.

Knowing that midge patterns are poor searching
flies is helpful. On the LIR, we have quite a lot of
fishable water between 2 and 5 feet deep with a
gentle current. Water like this, where the speed of
the current near the bottom is similar to the speed
near the top, is well suited to midge fishing. Only a
small portion of this suitable water is productive
water. You can be doing everything right but stand
10 feet in the wrong direction and you will be
catching nothing. So before you start casting, be

Date: April 14th

Time: 9:30am - 1:30pm

Jenks Central Campus, Sooner Bldg

This course will teach the techniques that are the
basic building blocks of fly tying, which is an integral
part of the fly fishing picture.  Each subsequent fly
builds on the previous flies and methods. Be sure to
bring your reading glasses or magnifiers to assist
you in the fly tying process, if needed. Feel free to
bring your own tying vice and tools however all
materials will be provided. 1 class. 

You do not have to be a Jenks resident to be a
participant.

Sign up  by calling 918-298-0340 M-F 7:30am to
5pm or online at:  www.jenkscommunityed.com​

 TU420 FORUM

THE FORUM IS NOW UP AND RUNNING

If you want to join the Forum, you will need to
register. Registration is free. The only requirements
are that you be a member, in good standing, in TU
or FFI, associated with TU Oklahoma Chapter 420
or Tulsa Fly Fishers for FFI.  Once you submit your
registration, it will be verified against the roster and
you will receive notification when access is granted
or you may receive an email with further questions
from our Registration Administrator.

New Member Discount

If you are planning to apply for membership to Trout
Unlimited (TU), you should be aware that there is a
discount available to new members. TU offers a
50% discount ($17.50) to new individual members
of which our chapter will receive a $15 rebate.
Follow the link to submit your application and
receive the 50% discount and support our
chapter. New TU Member Discount  Please
remember to select the 420 - Oklahoma Chapter
designation under 90K - Indian Nations Council
(Oklahoma) or make note of the 420 Chapter on
your checks.

Fly Fishers International (FFI) renewal



prepared to locate a pod of actively feeding fish and
stick with them for awhile. 

Looking for the fish pods is more effective than
fishing for them. Often they are near the part of the
river with the deeper water and better current.
Watch for a number of fish rising randomly in an
area in an aggressive manner. Chances are good

that there are more fish feeding near the bottom.
The ones you see darting back and forth near the
top are likely chasing or being chased by another
fish in the pod as they aggressively jockey for the
best dinner position. You may be able to spot fish
leisurely rising to emergers as well.

Quitely position yourself a comfortable cast away,
inside of 3 rod lengths and rig a tungsten beaded
midge / small strike indicator combo near the
bottom. Set your depth as close to the bottom as
you can without hanging and start your drift with a
slight mend or reach cast. I find that a larger mend
mid-way through the drift that moves the strike
indicator will pretty much ruin the rest of the drift for
catching.

Midges are not only small, they ride head-up in the
water column and are not equipped to swim. They
have no flippers, paddles or feet, but are good with
squirming and forming bubbles that help them rise
to the surface. Midges are stuck with the flow of the
water, except for the up/down direction.  Most fish
get to be particularly good at avoiding midges on
the sideways fast track.

Do not neglect still pools with the wind blowing into
the bank. Trout like to cruise along the banks in 3 to
5 feet of water, deep enough to be out-of-sight, but
actively looking for a meal slowly crawling out of the
water. Cast into the deeper water and let the wind
slowly blow your rig back to the shallows. The chop
on the water adds a slight up and down action to
the fly. Expect most hits as the midge approaches
the sloping bottom.

In faster water, midge fishing presents larger
challenges and sometimes rewards. The most
difficult water is where the current flow near the 
river bed is slower than the current overhead. I fish
in the seams along the edge of the flow or directly
into the turbulent areas behind obstructions.
Alternatively, I also use a 2 fly system with the
midge tied about 1 foot behind a larger attractor fly
like a size 12 egg or Egg/Worm pattern. In clear
water, a bright egg pattern is nearly as visible as a

Fly Fishers International (FFI) renewal
memberships are $35. Discounts are available for
New Members ($20 membership the first Year),
multi-year memberships, students, veterans and
seniors.  For every 12 new members,  For more
information, or to apply for a membership, visit
the FFI website. 

If you have questions, please see a Board member

or pick up an application at the monthly General
Meeting.

Fly Rod & Equipment Loan &
Learn Program

Need a fly rod for a visiting friend, want to take your
daughter fly fishing but need another rod  or do you
just want to try a 4 weight? Well no worries. Now
TU 420 or FFI members can borrow fly fishing
equipment thanks to members and friends'
generous equipment donations. Not a member?
Just join TU420 or FFI to gain access to our Loan &
Learn program.  WeÕre excited about this new
program and its potential to get more people on the
water and youngsters into fly fishing.
 
Our current inventory includes 4, 5, 6 and 7 weight
fly rods and reels, fishing nets, one pair xl winter
waders, and fishing packs.

We are seeking donations of gently used or new:
- 4, 5, 6, 7,8wt fly lines
-wading boots
-waders or hip boots
-trout and warm water fly selections and fly boxes
-fishing packs or vests
-fishing nets
-wading staffs
-fly rods & reels
 
Donations to this program would be greatly
appreciated. Bring donations to the monthly
meeting and ask for Pat Daly  or contact Pat. To



strike indicator on top. The fish have an opportunity
to move to the larger fly, often warming them up to
take the small stuff. Just as importantly, the larger
fly serves to anchor the line with the water flow
improving the drift of the midge.

More frequently on the LIR, our faster water is also
shallow and this provides good opportunity to fish in
or near the surface of the water. Shortening up the
deeper water rig works poorly as even the freshest
fish do not like having strike indicators thrown at
their heads. You can ditch the indicator all together
and grease your line. I find tracking the fly and
keeping it at the depth I want with the greased
leader technique difficult. Maybe someone friendly
will show me the best technique someday.

My favorite alternate approach is to use a 20/20

check out equipment contact Pat Daly
at pat@cimtel.net or call 918 346-1218. See full
details on our website www.TU420.com.
*Current TU membership card and small deposit
required.

Women's Initiative

Terrie Blackburn

Our last TU420 Lady Anglers Book Social was held
on January 10th. We are currently reading "The
Royal Wulff Murders" by Keith McCafferty.
Madelyne Jones will be leading the book club in
Terrie's absence on February 6th.



combo, a size 20 glass bead emerger, about nine
inches behind a size 20 Griffith Gnat. The Griffith
Gnat lands gently on the water and does not spook
the fish, although the fly line will if you are not
careful. As the fish begin to look up, the Griffith
catches fish too. Try this combo in moderately fast
water and I think you will be pleasantly surprised.
Some of my bigger fish in the LIR took the gnat later
in the evening while the fish had earlier been taking
the emerger most of the day. 
The fish you  see rising in a single area are often
actively feeding on midge emergers. Fishing these
can be intimidating and there are only a few places
on the river where this condition happens reliably.
The actual emerging midges are near a size 26 and
easy to miss even when you are looking for them. I
have had very good success targeting fish feeding
on these yellow specs in shallow water using 7X
tippet, and size 22 golden colored emerger
patterns. ItÕs fun to stand in one spot and catch
difficult fish for several hours at a time. I
recommend a 2 or 3 weight rod, very short casts,
and magnifiers or bifocals for the after 50 crowd like
myself. The emerger below is tied with light olive
goose biots which makes a very light fly, semi-
transparent with distinctive sharp points imitating
the emergerÕs case. The light color makes it more
or less visible to the angler and the fish.

A number of our local experts will be demonstrating
and teaching their favorite fly patterns at the next
TU420 meeting. Come tell me about your fly
experiences and challenges on the LIR and I will
share mine and show you how I approach fishing
problems with fly tying.

Tight Lines!

Author Kelly Brown will be interviewing and
documenting local fly tiers on their favorite flies as



well as some of the flies he ties in the coming
months. If you see him at the next General Meeting,
be sure to thank him for putting this project together
or ask him questions on the FORUM.

Mark Your Calendar
for these coming events​​

  March 8  - General Meeting: Cameron Cipponeri. "Fly Fishing Colorado's Blue Ribbon Waters"

  March   10 -  Fly Fishing Film Tour at 5 Oaks Lodge

  April 12  - General Meeting: Joel Kantor. "Summer Smallmouth Adventures On The Fly"

  May 10 - General Meeting:  Matt Milner. "Fly Fishing Through the Seasons of Arkansas"

  "Streamline" is published on a monthly basis about a week before the next general meeting.

If you have content ideas, comments, complaints or suggestions please contact the Editor: Jim Mathewson at Tel: (918) 346-3093
or Email: jmathewson3@cox.net

 




